

Attention Principals, Assistants, Secretaries, & Teachers:

I would like to thank you for all your assistance and cooperation in helping relay information to the families in the Wilson Park area. We have many new volunteers, thanks to your efforts, and are now looking forward to a successful Fourth of July Celebration for everyone this summer!

However, I urgently need your help to relay an important message.

I am asking you to <u>please</u> include the following information in your weekly newsletters and/or bulletins from now until the first week of July. <u>I truly appreciate and understand the sacrifice of the space required</u> in the newsletters, however, this extremely urgent message is necessary to assure the safety of the families celebrating with us on the Fourth of July, as well as for our friends and neighbors throughout the summer months.

Thank you so much for your assistance and cooperation. I truly appreciate everything you do to help the volunteers of the Wilson Park Fourth of July Association provide a quality Independence Day Celebration for the families of our community!

Sincerely, Joanne Jalowiec President, Wilson Park Fourth of July Association

Please help us get the following urgent message to your students and their families. Thank You!

THE POSSESSION AND USE OF FIREWORKS IS ILLEGAL IN THE CITY OF MILWAUKEE AND MILWAUKEE COUNTY!

With summer rapidly approaching the Wilson Park Fourth of July Association in conjunction with the City of Milwaukee and Milwaukee County is planning for our annual Independence Day celebration. In past years, the wonderful festivities have been seriously hampered by individuals who illegally discharged fireworks in the parks. Therefore, as part of this planning effort, we are reminding students and their parents that THE USE OF FIREWORKS IS ILLEGAL IN THE CITY OF MILWAUKEE AND MILWAUKEE COUNTY.

During this year's Fourth of July festivities, the Milwaukee Police Department and the Milwaukee County Sheriff's Office will be patrolling to enforce pertinent city and county ordinances. THEY WILL HAVE ZERO TOLERANCE AND WILL NOT HESITATE TO ISSUE CITATIONS AND PROSECUTE OFFENDERS TO THE FULLEST EXTENT ALLOWED BY LAW.

Please help us to keep this community celebration Safe & Enjoyable.

Thank You!

Joanne Jalowicz